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Bill Type and Number: Ordinance 2016-80
Introducer/Sponsor(s): Council President at the request of the General Counsel
Date of Introduction: January 26, 2016
Committee(s) of Reference: F
Date of Analysis: January 28, 2016
Type of Action: Approval of litigation settlement
Bill Summary: The bill approves a litigation settlement among the City, John Keane (former Executive Director of the Police and Fire Pension Fund), and the PFPF Board of Trustees with respect to the PFPF’s Senior Staff Voluntary Retirement Plan. The bill authorizes the General Counsel to undertake such actions as are necessary to settle and conclude the pending lawsuit and authorizes the Mayor to execute the settlement agreement.
Background Information: The City has filed suit against the PFPF Board of Trustees and John Keane on the grounds that the board did not have the authority to create the Senior Staff Voluntary Retirement Plan (SSVRP) in 2000 based upon a General Counsel’s legal opinion issued in 2012. The PFPF’s private attorney has advised the board that it does have the authority to create such a plan. The parties agree that a negotiated settlement would avoid protracted litigation, saving time and money, and would be in the best interests of all parties. The settlement agreement provides that Mr. Keane’s retirement benefit will be revised to reflect a blended benefit amount based on the amount provided by the SSVRP for the period from August 1990 through August 2012 and the amount provided by the General Employees Pension Plan (GEPP) for the period from August 2012 through September 2015 when Mr. Keane retired from management of the fund. Mr. Keane will be required to make an additional employee contribution into the SSVRP of $6,262.26, representing the difference in the employee contribution rate of 7% to the SSVRP and 7.7% to the GEPP for the three years from 2012 to 2015. Mr. Keane will also be required to repay the overage in retirement benefit payments received since October 2015.  Finally, the agreement provides that Mr. Keane and the PFPF board waive any rights to further challenge the General Counsel’s 2012 ruling regarding the lawfulness of the SSVRP.
Policy Impact Area: Legal settlement
Fiscal Impact: The effect of the settlement would be to reduce Mr. Keane’s annual pension from his service with the PFPF by 2.4% annually, to require him to pay an additional employee contribution into the SSVRP of $6,262.26 to compensate for the difference in the employee contribution rates between the SSVRP and the GEPP, and to require him to repay the overage in retirement benefit payments received.
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